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January 2021 
 

The Carlton & Faceby 

and Bilsdale Federation 
‘Believe & Achieve’ 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been lovely to speak with some of the children over the week and to have a look 

at the work they are producing. Lots of children are ‘going the extra mile’ and should be 

very proud of their efforts. As the term progresses, we will continue to improve remote 

learning to support your child’s learning at home.  

On 11th January, Ofsted published guidance, ‘What’s working well in remote 

education’. In this guidance Ofsted recognises the “heroic efforts of leaders, teachers 

and staff in developing remote education”. The guidance draws on findings from interim 

visits to schools by Her Majesty’s Inspectors. I know that some of you are worried about 

your children falling behind in their learning so I will share some of the findings from the 

guidance published by Ofsted. I hope that it will help you to understand our intentions 

behind the way we have carefully constructed our remote learning provision. Remote 

education is one way of delivering a high-quality curriculum, so that children know more 

and remember more. This means that everything our teachers (and school leaders) 

know about what a quality curriculum looks like, still applies. Remote education across 

the federation is aligned to the curriculum taught in both our schools. It is carefully 

sequenced to ensure children obtain the building blocks they need to move on to their 

next step. The work being provided by class teachers is therefore meaningful and 

aligned to our schools’ curriculum. Teachers have also been mindful that it is harder for 

children to concentrate when being taught remotely so it is necessary for them to divide 

content into smaller chunks with short presentations or modelling of new (curriculum) 

content followed by the children doing activities to show what they have understood. 

Teachers have spent a great deal of time considering the most important knowledge or 

concepts the children need to know. Teachers are focusing on this knowledge and 

concepts as well as giving time to developing existing knowledge and skills, such as 

handwriting or simple arithmetic. In their guidance, Ofsted say that live lessons are not 

always more effective than a mix of live lessons with recorded tutorials or demonstrations 

and paper-based learning. This is because evidence suggests that concentration online 

is shorter than the length of a typical lesson. Different approaches to remote education 

suit different types of curriculum content and different children. 
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We don’t want remote learning to be an unreasonable 

burden for you. That is why teachers have made sure 

different types of tasks and activities are used. Teachers 

have also built in rewards and incentives to make learning 

more enjoyable. Children will take part in remote learning 

when they feel part of the school community so it is 

important that they are encouraged to attend online class 

group sessions such as collective worship, even when 

learning remotely. 

The Government have now announced that schools 

“could reopen from 8th March at the earliest” and that we 

will get two weeks’ notice of any changes. Schools will be 

informed of what will be happening closer to the time. We 

will communicate this with you at the earliest opportunity. 

We will be engaging in a programme of asymptomatic 

testing for staff. This will be implemented during the 

coming week and will help to identify any staff who may 

be carrying COVID-19 and be asymptomatic. Results will 

be reported to the Government and the school. This will 

help to keep our schools as safe as they can be for all of 

us. 

Finally, a huge thank you to all of you who continue to put 

an incredible amount of effort into your home learning 

(parents and children).  Please contact school if you are 

having any difficulties and we will support you. 

Warm wishes, 

 

Mrs. K McDonald 

Executive Headteacher 

Designated Safeguard Lead 

 

  

 

Upcoming 

Events 

February 12 

School closes for 

half term 

February 22 

School reopens 

 
 

 

We would like to take 

this opportunity to 

share our appreciation 

to Mr Sykes and his 

company for the arrival 

of additional school lap 

tops to support our 

learning during the 

pandemic. 
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Class 3 

 

Brrrr! It may be cold outside but the weather is giving us a 

glimpse into the freezing conditions of the polar regions 

and that has really helped Class 3. They have dived into 

this topic and both home and school groups are 

engaged, enthused and producing great work. New skills 

are developing with the children becoming efficient 

working with technology, navigating different screens 

and adapting to our new style of learning. As well as 

resilience, the children have demonstrated patience 

when problems have arisen and politeness in their 

responses to help. 

Our topic work has included some challenging content 

with tragic tales of the Titanic and Robert Falcon Scott’s 

trek to the South pole. Once again, the children have 

shown maturity and sensitivity. Their interest and 

enjoyment has been 

evident in their work 

creating fact books 

about the Titanic, 

power points about 

climate change and 

food chain 

animations. The 3D 

penguins from milk 

plastic bottles were 

amazing. The children 

loved them! Thank 

you for all your 

support and patience 

with technology! 

 

Miss Jeffries 
 

 

 

We might not be able to get 

together with loved ones at the 

moment, but you can make plans 

with friends and family to take part 

in the world’s largest wildlife survey, 

all from the comfort of your own 

homes. 

 

Taking part is easy 

Spend an hour counting the birds 

you see in your garden or from 

your balcony, then tell us what you 

saw. It really is that simple! 

To play your part in the world’s 

largest bird survey this January, just 

follow the simple instructions 

below. 

 

1. Pick a time 

You can choose any hour 

between 29 and 31 January. So 

whether you’re an early bird or a 

night owl, you can still take part. 

 

2. Tell us what you see  

Count the birds you see in your 

garden or from your balcony*. 

Ignore any birds that are still in 

flight. To avoid double-counting, 

just record the highest number of 

each bird species you see at any 

one time – not a running total. 

 

3. Submit your results 

Online: You can submit your results 

online at rspb.org.uk/birdwatch 

from 29 January until 19 February. 

By post: If you’d rather send your 

results by post, you can download 

a submission form. Please post your 

results before 15 February. 

 

Every count is important so, if you 

don’t see anything, please still 

submit your result. Finding out 

which birds don’t visit your area is 

as important as understanding 

those which do! 
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Computing: E-safety 

update  

At school we take the safety of 

our pupils very seriously 

including their safety while they 

access the internet, we want 

this approach to e-safety to 

spread to the home online 

environment too and we are 

therefore sharing with you some 

links and resources to help you 

guide your children and help 

you keep up to date in a digital 

world. 

Here are a few useful website to 

help you keep your children 

safe online: 

https://parentinfo.org/ 

https://www.childnet.com/parents-

and-carers 

https://www.digizen.org/parents/ 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/par

ents/ 

https://www.internetmatters.org/ 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/ 

We have additional resources 

and links for e-safety on our 

school website 

 

EYFS 

Nurseries have not followed the same 

closure as schools, so Little Owls has 

remained open during the lockdown, 

although we have had reduced 

attendance. We are really missing being 

our full class and are so looking forward 

to having everyone together again 

when we are able. 

Our topic this half term is “Can You 

Read Me a Story?” It has been a lovely 

topic so far, all about fairy tales and 

traditional stories. The children both in 

and out of school have been really 

engaged and have done some 

amazing drawing and writing. We 

have retold familiar tales, built castles, 

seen dragon eggs hatch, watched a 

virtual pantomime, and listened to lots and lots of stories. 

One of our Reception children has 

decided to use the lockdown period 

to help others and has challenged 

himself to complete a triathlon to raise 

money for children in poverty in 

Afghanistan. You can find out all 

about his challenge and sponsor him by following this link: 

https://www.afghanaid.org.uk/fundraisers/fonzies-

triathlon-for-afghanaid 

We wish him the very best of luck. 

 

https://parentinfo.org/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
https://www.digizen.org/parents/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
https://www.afghanaid.org.uk/fundraisers/fonzies-triathlon-for-afghanaid
https://www.afghanaid.org.uk/fundraisers/fonzies-triathlon-for-afghanaid
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Bilsdale 

This term did not quite begin in the way we expected but this did 

not prevent us from diving straight into our new topic Frozen 

Kingdoms. All the children whether learning from home or in 

school have really impressed me with their enthusiasm, resilience 

and focus. They have all shown such patience and respect for 

each other during our on line lessons. One of our greatest 

achievements has been our daily English lessons where the children have really 

challenged themselves and have produced some inspiring and mature writing.   

As we had hoped when we planned the topic, the weather has given us a real taste of 

life in the freezer. Our work has included exploring the tragic story of the Titanic, the 

amazing world of the Emperor penguins and Robert Falcon Scott’s trek to the South Pole. 

The challenge to make 3D penguins from milk plastic bottles have shown a lot of hidden 

talent.  

The younger children have been exploring winter and have found out about animals and 

the weather. Alongside this they have enjoyed lots of fables and fairy tales. This week they 

have made castles, hosted a tea party and encountered a dragon. 

At the moment, it is lovely to celebrate our well-being Wednesday Worship where we 

celebrate our school community and friendships. It’s charming to see the children engage 

with each other from all their different places of learning and we have even been joined 

by a chicken, a dog and little brother. Although times are very 

different and challenging at the moment the children continue 

to give this cloud with a silver lining.  

Thank you to all our parents for all your support, encouragement 

and for sharing this learning journey with us. 

Mrs. Grundmann 
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Class 2 

Both online on 

Teams Classroom 

and physically in 

the school 

classroom, Class 2 

have worked 

incredibly hard 

since the start of 

lockdown. Again, 

whether at home or 

in school Class 2 have continued to be a delight – showing 

maturity as well as displaying impeccable manners at all 

times. 

The children have 

continued show their 

resilience, enthusiasm and 

love of learning. We have 

enjoyed learning about 

the Frozen Kingdom 

through topic, science 

and English. It has been 

wonderful to read 

informative reports based 

on great arctic explorers, iceberg’s and penguins. In RE we 

have enjoyed listening to the Parable of The Lost Son.  

The children have enjoyed participating in yoga, go-

noodle, super movers, dance sessions and were inspired to 

create their own Arctic dance adventure in PE. 

We are so proud of you all Class 2.  

Best wishes, 

Mrs. Caroline Cawthra 

 

 

School Sport 

Congratulations to all our 

pupils and families who are 

taking part in the School 

Cluster Sporting Steps 

Challenge. You are all 

amazing and it is great to hear 

you are being active and 

healthy at home and school. 

Well done everyone! 

Remember it is just as 

important to keep your child 

moving as it is to keep them 

thinking and reading. Do a 

little bit of physical exercise 

every day! Our bodies need to 

be looked after as well as our 

brains! Remember to check 

out these great resources: 

https://www.youtube.com/use

r/CosmicKidsYoga 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach

/supermovers 

https://www.youtube.com/use

r/GoNoodleGames 

https://www.youtube.com/use

r/thebodycoach1 

 

https://www.youtube.com/user/CosmicKidsYoga
https://www.youtube.com/user/CosmicKidsYoga
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/supermovers
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/supermovers
https://www.youtube.com/user/GoNoodleGames
https://www.youtube.com/user/GoNoodleGames
https://www.youtube.com/user/thebodycoach1
https://www.youtube.com/user/thebodycoach1

